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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton on the twenty‑fourth day of May 2010
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr A B Boom*
	Cllr Miss V Ash*  **

	Cllr Mrs S A Casson*
	Cllr R E Coombs*

	Cllr P J Fleming*
	Cllr J P Corke*

	Cllr M McGuire*
	Cllr D Foster

	Cllr M J Teare*
	Cllr Mrs S Groves*

	Cllr V C Whitlock*
	Cllr P Halse*  **

	
	Cllr Mrs M D Morgan*

	
	


* Trained in the Power of Wellbeing

** Also District Councillor

10/23.
To elect a Chairman for the Committee

Cllr Casson proposed that Cllr Whitlock be elected Chairman of the committee. This was seconded by Cllr Teare and was carried.

10/24.
To elect a Vice-Chairman for the Committee

Cllr Fleming proposed that Cllr Ash be elected Vice-Chairman of the committee. This was seconded by Cllr McGuire and was carried. 

10/25.
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Farnham (S); Cllr Howard (P)
10/26.
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda

Cllr Ash – Honoured Citizens (Prej)
Cllr Boom – The Glen (P)

Cllr Coombs – The Glen (P); Honoured Citizens (P)
Cllr Casson – Police (P)
Cllr McGuire – Police (P)

10/27.
To review the Annual Accounts to 31 March 2010
The Clerk advised that the internal audit of financial records and Council processes had been completed satisfactorily. Members raised questions on the accounts presented to them and, having received satisfactory answers, recommended that the Town Council approve the annual accounts at its meeting on 14 June. 
10/28.
To discuss the Town Council’s policy with regard to The Glen
Cllr Boom outlined the points made in his paper which had been previously circulated to the committee. Following discussion of the implications of possible Town Council ownership and the restrictions on the ability of East Devon District Council to support ongoing regeneration, it was proposed to seek a service level agreement with East Devon District Council for Honiton Town Council to work in continued partnership on enhancing The Glen, seeking funding as necessary. This proposal was carried.
The Chairman thanked Cllr Boom for all the work he had done to enhance The Glen and asked that another Councillor volunteer to help with this project.

The Clerk was instructed to write to Mr Mark Pollard at East Devon District Council to thank him for his ongoing support and help at The Glen.

Cllr Fleming proposed that the Policy committee continue to review the situation regarding ownership of The Glen and it was agreed that this should be done annually when the precept was considered.

10/29.
To agree a new timetable for annual grants following the recent Finance training
The Clerk had circulated a paper outlining a proposed new timetable for annual grant applications from local organisations. It was agreed that the following timetable be adopted :

November

Advertise availability of grants to the public

End November

Policy committee recommendations on precept including budget for grants 
December

Town Council approval of precept demand

Mid January

Deadline for grant applications to be received by the Clerk

End January

Policy committee recommendations on grants

February

Town Council approval and advice sent to successful applicants

April


Payment of grants
10/30.
To review the Town Council’s policy on meeting papers
The Clerk had circulated a paper outlining her recommendations with regard to public access to Council papers and also to the electronic distribution of Council papers.
It was agreed that the two year pilot to restrict Council papers had resulted in a disadvantage to members of the public and to Ward Members and left the Council open to claims of secrecy. It was agreed to recommend to the Town Council that all Council papers be put in the public domain at the same time as they are sent to Members. Availability would be via the Town Council website, in hard copy at the Town Council offices and specific papers sent on request by a member of the public.

It was agreed that the following text be added to the bottom of agendas on public display :

“A copy of all relevant papers may be accessed at www.honiton.gov.uk or via the Town Council office”
It was further agreed that all future briefing papers should contain the following disclaimer :

“ This report may contain the recommendations of an Officer or Member of the Council but these are subject to the final decision of the Town Council at its meeting.” 

The committee instructed the Clerk to write to all Members regarding the availability of papers sent electronically.
10/31.
To discuss proposed changes to the Honiton Police Station opening hours
The Clerk had circulated a paper outlining recommendations from the East Devon Safety Partnership. Members expressed concern that the Town Council had not been approached direct by the Police so that it could discuss its issues with the consequences of any reduction in opening hours. The Clerk was instructed to approach Inspector Weeks and ask her to attend the Town Council meeting in June to discuss this matter.
10/32.
To receive an update on the Town Council management of flowerbeds
The Clerk had circulated a paper outlining the appointment of a contractor and the availability of sponsorship. The committee noted that there was a possibility that a shortfall in funding of a maximum of £1500 may be required from reserves and that the situation would need to be reviewed when the budget for next year was agreed.
The Chairman advised that the meeting would go into Part 2 session to discuss matters of a confidential nature. The press and public were asked to withdraw from the meeting at this point due to the nature of the business to be transacted. 

Cllr Ash withdrew from the meeting

10/33.
To discuss nominations for Honoured Citizen
The committee noted that three nominations had been received and circulated. Following discussion it was agreed to offer Honoured Citizen status to all three nominees. The Clerk was instructed to write to all the nominees to gain their agreement. An announcement would be made at Mayor Making and the scrolls would be presented by the Mayor at a future Town Council meeting. 
Cllr Ash returned to the meeting

10/34.
To agree contractual incremental increases to staff salaries
The committee agreed that the following increases be awarded backdated to 1 April 2010

Market Manager

Scale 14


Market Assistant

Scale 9

The Clerk was instructed to compare the Cleaner’s wages with those paid by East Devon District Council and advise Policy accordingly.

It was agreed that the increases due to the Clerk and Deputy Clerk would be reviewed by the Executive Committee and reported back to the Policy committee.
10/35.
To close the meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45pm

Copies of this document are available in large print

Signed Chair

14 June 2010


